
                                                                              PRAISES 
 
This past month has brought us back home to Indiana after traveling across the 
country. We’ve had the joy of presenting at a few local churches, sharing about 
Cambodia one last time here in our home community. In the midst of it all, 
we’ve packed and shipped nearly all our personal belongings to Cambodia. Now, 
we’re preparing for a special getaway with our whole family—a precious time to 
pause and reflect before we leave for the mission field on January 9th. 
 
As we enter this final stretch, our hearts are brimming with thankfulness. The 
journey to this moment has been long, but God has been faithful every step of 
the way. Reflecting on the truth of Proverbs 3, we are reminded of how God has 
directed our paths since 2018. From surrendering to missions, to Sarah earning 
her master’s degree as an NP, to paying off over $130,000 in student debt, to 
growing our family with two incredible children, and serving faithfully in our 
local church, God has orchestrated every detail to prepare us for this calling. 
 
Now, with just one month remaining until we step onto Cambodian soil, we are 
humbled and amazed. At 96% of our monthly church partnerships and with 
52% of our setup costs raised, God has provided in ways that continue to leave us 
in awe. Your prayers, support, and encouragement have been a constant source 
of strength to us, and we are so grateful to have shared this journey with you. 
 
The next chapter is full of new challenges and opportunities—learning the 
Khmer language, adapting to life in Cambodia, and, most importantly, sharing 
the hope of Christ with those who have yet to hear. We are eager to walk into 
this next adventure, trusting in God’s plan and provision, and we are honored 
to have you alongside us every step of the way. 
 
As we celebrate this Christmas season and reflect on the gift of Christ, our hearts 
are full of gratitude for His faithfulness and for you, our incredible team of prayer 
and financial partners. Your investment in the Gospel and your encouragement 
have made this journey possible, and we cannot thank you enough.  
 
                                                                           PRAYERS 
 
As we spend our last month in the states, here are a few things you can be 
praying for with us: 
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CONNECT

- A great time with family this 

Christmas. 

 

- For God to minister to our hearts 

daily as we draw closer to January 9th. 

 

- For more Khmer people to come to 

know Christ as Savior.

- That we will rest well and be ready to 

start the big journey to Cambodia. 

 

- For the medicine to be a bridge to 

introducing people to Christ.

We were blessed as we spent time with 

Pastor Elliot and his wife at Faith BC in 

Artesia, NM,

There is still time to donate medicine 

before we leave, please scan the code 

above to donate, Thank you!

The past 18 months traveling with just 

the 4 of us has brought our family so 

incredibly close. We will cherish this 

time for our entire lives.


